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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council members John Sanders, Steve Kahre, Paul Freeman and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present were attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.  

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims.  Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe-  In the clerk's office:  I've completed our annual report to State and submitted it before the deadline through their online Gateway program.  It took a few weeks but all went well.  I've also published the report totals in the Evansville Courier as required by State.

In the Utility Department:  I placed sewer liens on 10 properties.  

I spoke with Evansville Water & Sewer about sending us a correct sewer bill, they changed our billing over to a supervisor who is unfamiliar with their software.  They promised to start sending us a correct breakdown of our billing for each mag meter.  

I've been working on inventory and have begun tracking and recording all tools and large item purchases.

In General Town Items:  
I've sold several of the 50 copies of The town of Darmstadt Book written by Shirley Nicholson.  I had some people on a waiting list that were happy to finally receive a copy.

I've had two properties request a letter of sewer availability in the last month.  Rexings & Kluegs

Our next State Roundtable meeting with other towns in our area will be Wednesday April 2nd at the Log Inn at 6:30. 

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Info for possible Darmstadt Sewer Treatment plant:

Kahre explained that we are looking into alternatives to sending our sewage to Evansville.  Evansville Sewer keeps raising the sewer rates on Darmstadt.  Kahre advised that we have been speaking to engineering firms of the possibility of installing our own sewer treatment plant.  We will continue to investigate this option.
Stu Savka from Triad Associates presented his expertise to council on applying for permits for new sewage treatment plants with IDEM.  

Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that all the snow equipment has been cleaned and put away for the season.  Jeff has corrected the pump issues we had on the Vectren bills.  

Jeff will be inspecting roads and making plans to repave areas that are in need.  

Board member’s comments 

Stobbs noted that Jeff has done a great job working with Straeffer pump on new prices for pumps and panels.  

Freeman advised that he has been working on the cost analysis with Mallory for new home sewer pump installation fees, that we have not raised those fees in several years and it is time to review.

Kahre stated we need to review the roads in town and see what may need to be paved this year.  Jeff and Paul both mentioned that St Joseph Avenue was in the worst condition and due for repaving.

Sanders stated he was pleased that Jeff and Brad got the street signs straightened out and it looks good.  
Attorney’s comments 

Krista noted that she is updating our sewer easement forms and will get the new version to Mallory.

Resident’s comments 

Bruce Ungethiem mentioned that we should get with Pat Seib the Vanderburgh county superintendent about the roads.  Bruce also stated that we should look at Azteca's wastewater treatment plant as a possibility for Darmstadt.  He recommended contacting Eldon Mossberg with the ditch association also concerning degradation matters.
Bruce Ungethiem offered to be available for any advice needed with the sewage issues as he is a semi retired engineer.

Russ Bittner asked how the sewer taps were being granted now that there seems to be several properties being parceled out for subdivisions.  Mallory noted that we still have the ordinance that the property has to be an acre or more to build.  Stobbs added that we have several areas in town that can handle more taps some that cannot.  Stobbs stated that Mallory and Jeff would have that information.
The meeting adjourned at 8:16pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

